
From: Michelini. Mark
To: Steinert. Kurtis
Subject: FW: Vulcan Carli expansion mining use permit amendment
Date: Thursday, December 20, 2018 9:58:03 AM

Hi Kurt,
Ditto last email.
Thanks,
Mark

-----Original Message-----
From: PER-CEQA <CEQA@saccounty.net>
Sent: Thursday, December 20, 2018 9:52 AM
To: Michelini. Mark <michelinim@saccounty.net>
Cc: Hawkins. Tim <hawkinst@saccounty.net>
Subject: FW: Vulcan Carli expansion mining use permit amendment

Andrea Guerra, Senior Office Assistant
Office of Planning and Environmental Review
827 7th Street, Room 225A, Sacramento, CA 95814  |  (916) 874-2862

www.saccounty.net

-----Original Message-----
From: Margaret Waegell <mdwaewood@att.net>
Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2018 11:49 AM
To: PER-CEQA <CEQA@saccounty.net>
Subject: Vulcan Carli expansion mining use permit amendment

EXTERNAL EMAIL: If unknown sender, do not click links/attachments.

Dear Mr. Hawkins,

I live on and am part owner along with my brothers of the 160 acres on the Southwest corner of Florin and Eagles
Nest Rds. My brothers and our extended family also own more farmland in the area.  I have many concerns about
the expansion of the mine.

Since my residence is very close, I have all the usual concerns: noise, long hours (until 10 pm on weekdays) and
Saturday hours, and  possible approval of different hours if the “public benefit outweighs the community hardship”,
dust, lights, and protection of ground water from possible contamination.

The addition of the asphalt and cement recycling  facility is a concern. As I understand it it will be placed near the
current processing facility not near neighboring homes. We have been assured that it will not cause any additional
traffic etc. and will not contaminate the ground water and surrounding land area.  It has been stated by mine reps
that the recycling plant will not add additional truck traffic. I’m still unclear about how that works if they’re trucking
in tons of material in from offsite.

Also, in general, I realize they must mitigate for noise but it is definitely a big concern, especially since they’ll be
out there working until 10 pm and Saturdays.
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 I have also been assured that, as is already their practice, there will not be trucks allowed down Eagles Nest Rd. The
entrance/exit will remain the same and the new recycling plant will be located close to the current plant.

    I was hoping that since the neighbors will now be subjected to the mining operation in close proximity to our
homes that at least the composting operation would vacate, but apparently that will remain in operation. So in
addition to the gravel mining, the neighbors will still be subjected to the stench the compost facility  produces.  I
would like clarification as to when that will be leaving. As I understand it they will not be part of the reclamation.
We are to be left with grazing land on the site and not industrial. And not left with a compost operation. They must
be required  to keep the odor under control, but there are days when it is  bad.

Thank you for the consideration of my concerns regarding the Carli expansion project.

Margaret D. Waegell
7266 Eagles Nest Rd
Sacramento, CA 95830
916-502-4058

Margaret D. Waegell
Sent from iPhone.


